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Welcome to the final newsletter for this half term. It 
hardly seems possible, but with the days becoming 
slightly longer and the first signs of Spring emerging, we 
can look forward to the half term holiday in a week’s 
time.  
 

Here is a request from our Y6 pupil librarians Maryam 
and Manhal, who look after our 3 outdoor libraries that 
the children can access during lunchtime play. They are 
concerned, as am I, that some of the books are getting 
spoiled because of the weather they are exposed to all 
year round. Our request is for any tarpaulin that may be 
lurking in your garages or sheds that we could use as 
covers during the winter months to protect the books. 
If you are able to help with this please let me know. 
 

I would like to extend our warmest wishes to all in our 
community who are celebrating Chinese New Year next 
week. 
 

Finally we are delighted to share with you a letter we 
received recently, from The Right Honorable Damian 
Hinds, Minister for Schools, in response to being in the 
top 5% of the country for our most recent phonics   
results Summer 2023. 
 

We are so proud of all the children!              Mrs L Porter 

Message from Mrs Porter 

As you will have seen from the 
recent ParentMail, the PTFA are 
busy working on our annual plans 

and we have some exciting fundraising events &  experiences to share over the    
coming year. We are also talking about which initiatives we will be supporting 
to enhance our children’s learning.  
 

While we work to finalise a calendar for the year, we wanted to highlight a few 
things that we already have planned.  
 

Our AGM is taking place Wednesday 7th February @ 7:30pm. If you’d like to 
attend please email ptfa.stdunstans@gmail.com 
 

• February half term is nearly upon us and we’ll be kicking off the holidays, 
Friday 9th February, with a non-uniform day. Our Mufti Days are a great 
way to work towards our fundraising for our classroom Chromebooks 
and donations of £1.00 would be appreciated.  

 

• We will be working with Bags2School, an eco-friendly fundraising 
scheme who focus on textile recycling. We all have items in our         
wardrobes we haven’t worn in ages and February half term is a great 

time to Spring Clean and get rid of unwanted clothing. This is a 
fantastic opportunity to clear out and get ready for                  
Summer, raise money for our school and reduce waste in        
landfills. Stay tuned on how this exciting scheme 

will work and what you need to do. 
 

• Summer feels a long way off at the moment but we’re 
pleased to confirm that our popular Summer Fair will be 
held on Saturday 22nd June. Put the ‘save the date’ in your                    
diaries.                                                                                                             PTFA 

 

Yummy Yummy ….. 

Year 3 had a wonderful        
chocolate 
workshop 

where they     
enjoyed     

learning all 
about the   
origins of  

chocolate. They then 
had the  opportunity to 

create their own       
chocolate with  toppings 
of their choice. The final 
excitement was  using 
their senses to touch, 
smell and finally taste 

some delicious          
chocolate!  

 
A wonderful day was 
had by all  -  including 

the teachers!   

A visit by a dentist…. 

Year 4 were visited by 
Dr Patel and his team 
from Cheam Village 

Dental Studios, to learn 
more about teeth and 
oral hygiene as part of 
our “Burps, Bottoms 

and Bile” science topic. 
The  children learnt 

about the importance of brushing your 
teeth for 2 minutes using the right         

technique. We learnt some top tips such 
as: never rinse after brushing to keep the   

fluoride on your teeth for longer and rinse 
with water after 

eating to help protect 
the teeth. Dr Patel 

answered lots of our 
questions about the 
mouth and      diges-
tion - we were also 

able to share some of 
our knowledge too. 

We were lucky 
enough to go home with goodie bags      

including a new toothbrush!  

On Tuesday, Year 2 had a 
fantastic workshop all 
day when Queen    
Gwynevere visited to 
help us learn about life in 
a medieval castle. We  
jousted, played medieval 
games, dressed up as 
knights and medieval   
people and learnt          
medieval dances. We 
had so much fun learning 
and ended 
the day with 
the queen 
knighting us 
all!  

 

I knight you…. 
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‘Stars’ of the last two weeks….. 

 
 

 

Nursery Soe Nora 

Venus Steve Reyan 

Pluto Vianna Rio 

Neptune Luoxi Arad 

Mercury Aeon Yik 

Jupiter Tin Ching Rebecca 

Saturn Zach Oscar 

Delphinus Lily Laura 

Phoenix Celine Subhaan 

Orion Trinabh Ariana 

Pegasus Lily Ashton 

Unicorn Daryna JJ 

Hercules Elizabeth Sheryl 

Aquila Shayaan Mythili 

Cygnus Henry Oscar 

 

 

Saturn & Cygnus  

As you are aware, each 
week we issue certificates 
to the classes that have the 
highest attendance for KS1 
& KS2.  We are delighted to 
share the highest attenders 
of the this week with you: 

On Wednesday 31st  January, the St Dunstan's Girls trav-
elled to Shawley Community Primary Academy to play 
Dorchester Primary in the  penultimate games of the 

season. During the match, the girls played with determi-
nation and resilience. It was a thrilling match to watch.   
Unfortunately, the girls were not able to win the match 
but they played amazingly well with eight players. The 

final score was 5:0 to Dorchester.  
On Thursday 25th  

January, the boys played a cup football match against 
Manor Park   Primary School.   

It was a difficult game but 
the team played well.  The 

final score was 5:0 to Manor 
Park.  However, the team 
are doing very well in the 
league table and currently 

remain unbeaten.  Well done boys! 

 

Football Update 

At St Dunstan’s we take safeguarding our children very seriously 
and have very rigid safeguarding procedures in place.  We would 

like to remind you to look at our Child      
Protection and Safeguarding procedures 
here: 
https://www.stdunstans.sutton.sch.uk/
information/safeguarding  

[DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
(Dates may be subject to change) 

 

February 

w/c Mon 5th Children’s Mental Health Week 

Tuesday 6th   Safer Internet Day 

Wednesday7th Year 4 Swimming 

  PTFA Annual General Meeting 
  (see below) 

Friday 9th PTFA Mufti Day 

  Break up for Half Term 

Mon 12th—Fri 16th Half Term 

Mon 19th Children return to school 

Weds 21st Year 4 Swimming 

Thursday 22nd
 Orion Class Assembly 

 
 

Future Dates for your Diary: 

March 

Thurs 28th Break Up for Easter at 1.30pm 

St Andrew 
 
 

107 

St David 
 

114 

St George 
 
 

 

 

103 

St Patrick  
 

94 

 

Annual  
General 

Meeting 
Wednesday  

7th February 

7.30pm 

(Online) 

Children's  Mental Health Week 2024 will take 
place from 5th—11th February 2024.  
This year's theme is 'My Voice Matters'.  
Children's Mental Health Week is 
organised by the Place2Be charity and activities 
will take place in school across the week.   
More details to follow in the next newsletter. 

Mental Health Week 

We have a large amount of lost 
property in school.  Weather      
permitting, the items will be     
displayed outside the main       
entrance on Tuesday at pick up. 

Last week, the Year 5 and 6 
classes had an e-safely talk 
from Steve Welding, the      

Education E-Safety Advisor for Sutton.  The children 
learnt a great deal about how to stay safe online.   
Steve will be running a virtual presentation session   
entitled 'Keeping our children safe online' for St      
Dunstan's parents on Wednesday 20th March, 6pm - 
7pm.  A letter with more details will be sent out next 
half term, but please save the date. 

E-Safety 

https://www.stdunstans.sutton.sch.uk/information/safeguarding
https://www.stdunstans.sutton.sch.uk/information/safeguarding
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Every year, children in Year 1  carry out a Phonics Screening 
Check.  We are delighted to share this letter that we have 
received from Damian Hinds, Minister for Schools regarding 
the results for 2023. 
Well Done to the current Year 2 cohort. 

Congratulations to……. 
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